Council of Chairs
April 24, 2012

Present: Amelia Harris, Robin Benke, Bryan Hoyt, Elizabeth Steele, Tom Costa, Scott Bevins, Sandy Huguenin, Ken Tiller, Amy Clark, Alex Edwards, Margie Tucker, Jeff Cantrell, Frank Frey, Suzanne Adams-Ramsey

Absent: Cathie Collins

Scott Bevins asked the group for feedback regarding a possible survey to gauge students’ perceptions about UVa-Wise when they first arrive and invited suggestions for questions. Student Life personnel would also be invited to submit questions. It was noted that surveys already being administered may cover this topic, and they can be customized to include our questions. Ms. Steele said that the typical response rate is 30 percent and a survey can cost $4,000 to administer and score.

Elizabeth Steele reported that the freshman seminar has been revised. All incoming freshmen will be required to complete one semester of seminar. Provisionally admitted freshmen will be required to complete two semesters. The seminar requirement will be waived for freshmen who enter with 15 or more hours of dual enrollment credit with a GPA of at least 3.50 on that coursework. The focus of the seminars will be the development of skills such as note-taking.
Ms. Steele would like the freshmen for whom the seminar is waived to meet department faculty in person so they would know where to go for advising. She will be in contact with the departments in early August.

Mr. Huguenin asked the Department Chairs to let him know if their department had not had a Chair election in the previous three years. His office will develop an instrument for faculty to evaluate the Chairs. The instrument will include the question of whether an election is needed.

The purchasing deadline was discussed. It was mentioned that the deadline is two weeks earlier than last year, and six weeks earlier than U.Va.’s deadline. Departments received very short notice and in some cases are paying higher shipping costs to meet the deadline.

Responding to a question about excessive absences by athletes, Tom Costa (Faculty Athletic Representative) said an absence could be challenged by the instructor. Report the absence to Mr. Costa or Mr. Huguenin who will speak with the appropriate coach.

